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Donations for Lew’s Shed Pass 60% of Goal; Still need $905. 
Last month we appealed to 

those of us who appreciate the 

Nature Trail to come up with 

$2,300 to reimburse Lew for 

the purchase and installation of 

an equipment shed for his trail 

crew.  In the past month 

Dennis Good has received 

$1,395 in donations for the 

shed.  We only need $905 now. 

If you would like to help, make 

a check payable to:  

Woodcrest Villa Nature 

Trail.  Memo line: Lew’s 

Shed.  

Mail the check to  

Dennis Good 

Woodcrest Villa Trail Board 

216 Vinca Place 

Lancaster, PA 17601 

Help Lew and his crew get the 

equipment shed. 

Thanks For All Donations For The Shed, Trail & Arboretum Now & In The Past! 

Audrey Ackerman-Frey 

Marian Anderson 

Nancy Bare 

Sandy Brown 

Mildred Brubaker 

Trish Calvani 

John & Patricia Carpenter 

Graydon & Jeanne Dodson 

Joanne Ellis 

Liz Fink 

Lloyd & Audrey Frey 

Ned & Shirley Harms 

Steve & Darlene Henning 

Carol Jenkins 

Patricia Jones 

Nelda Kauffman 

Sue Kohler 

Eugene & Doris Kreider 

Lorna & Gerald Lawrence 

Barbara Loughner 

Mary Marston 

William & Eleanor McCann 

Harvey & Ronnie Meyer 

Judy Modene 

Linda & Tom Mullen 

Jack & Sandy Neal 

Ron & Janet Neumar 

Stan & Mibby Novak 

Marc Rovner 

Pat & Nellie Sharkitt 

Marvin & Julie Shearer 

Barbara Smith 

Phyllis Stone 

David & Esther Suh 

Beverly Trauger 

Linda & Warren Tyson 

David & Ruth Warfel 

Harry & Alma West 

Rebecca Wise 

Sign up now for an Honor/Memory Tree to be planted this Fall. 

The Arboretum will plant trees in Memory of or to Honor a specific person. The cost of $1,000 

includes the planting of any one of the recommended trees or another tree provided it is approved 

by WCV Nature Trail Board. It also includes a cast bronze plaque similar to one illustrated.  For 

more information contact Jerry Lawrence at 717-984-2760 or grlawrence@comcast.net.  Trees 

sponsored this summer will be planted during the Fall tree planting season.   

Even though it won’t be installed until mid-summer, Lew 

Kauffman and Jim McCoy have already cleared a spot and 

prepared a gravel base for the equipment shed. The site has 

been permitted and inspected by the Township and is ready. 
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Clockwise from center left: 

Jerry Lawrence raises flowers for 

the Flower Factory ladies to make 

into arrangements to sell in Market 

Place to raise funds for the 

Benevolent Care program. 

The Nature Trail Crew has been 

clearing brush along Swarr Run in 

the Arboretum.  This is resulting in 

the regeneration of wild flowers 

along Swarr Run. 

Steve Henning, editor/webmaster: 
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acer103@earthlink.net 
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